SPC Live Reef Fish Information Bulletin #8 — March 2001 21

IUCN Grouper/Wrasse Specialist Group news

Members of the Specialist Group met again, this
time in Bali, at the International Coral Reef
Symposium, and there will be another meeting in
Durban, for those fortunate enough to attend the
Indo-Pacific Fish Conference in May. We continue
to gather speed with our Red List Assessments with
the welcome addition of a research assistant, Andy
Cornish, to the Hong Kong office. Andy will be col-
lecting information on a key list of about 30 species
of groupers and wrasses that we have identified as
priority species for listing because of concerns
expressed over their status in some areas. These
include, from the Indo-Pacific, the red grouper,
Epinephelus akaara, the longtooth grouper, E.
bruneus, the orange-spotted grouper, E. coioides, the
tiger grouper, E. fuscoguttatus, the potato grouper, E.
tukula, the humpback grouper, Cromileptes altivelis ,
the California sheepshead wrasse, Semicossyphus
pulcher, with a revision of the listing of the hump-
head wrasse, Cheilinus undulatus, because more
information is available on this species. From the
tropical Atlantic, we are currently looking at the gag

grouper, Mycteroperca microlepis, and the red
grouper, E. morio, amongst other species.

We should be very grateful to learn of any unpub-
lished information on any of these species. Also,
we would be interested to learn from readers what
other species need to be assessed as a priority. Note
that it is the ultimate aim of this group to assess the
condition of all groupers and wrasses, irrespective
of their conservation or management status, to bet-
ter understand the overall status of these two fam-
ilies, to enable us to take a closer look at species
that might need management follow-up and to
identify where we need to address data shortfalls.
We shall soon have a website to keep those of you
who are interested up-to-date with the activities of
this group.
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